
 

Community Council Meeting Minutes 
April 14, 2015 

 

In attendance: 

 
Terri Roylance, Principal 
Trent Hendricks, Assistant Principal 
Susan Booth, LMETS 
Beth Pasker, Counselor 
Allison Sowles-Reinholt, Parent 
Kim Paulding, Parent 
Emily Allison, Parent 
Edwin Espinel, Parent 
Trent Hendricks, Assistant Principal 
Cris Brimley (minutes) 
 

 
Excused: 

 
Cheryl Marzac, Grandparent 
Marty McMillan, Teacher 
 

Welcome: 

* Community Council meeting started at 1:30 pm 

Agenda: 

* Approval of March Minutes 

 Kim motioned to approve minutes from February. Allison seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

* LAND Trust 2015-2016 

 The new due date for the Land Trust is April 16.  Terri has tried repeatedly to go online to input the new info 
and the system has been down.  She will try again.  As of right now we are planning on doing the electronic 
signatures but only if the system is available. If not, we will do the paper copy of signatures. 

* Proposed Verizon Cell Phone Tower 

 Terri will meet with Pete from Verizon and Kieth Bradshaw from Risk Management to go over the proposal.  
Kim suggested that we should ask for the total $40,000 up front because it is going to take a lot of work to 
present this proposal to the Mount Olympus Community Council on why this would be very beneficial for 
Churchill.  Terri showed pictures of current cell phone towers.  There is some paperwork (Right of Entry) for 
the Churchill Community Council to sign if we agree to go forward.  It would be a 25 year lease that is 
renewable every 5 years.  We would receive the $40,000 (the district wants to split it with us 90/10) up front 
and then approximately $20,000 per year of which the district also wants to split 90/10.  This is all negotiable 
and will be discussed in the upcoming meeting.  

* Enrollment & Master Schedule 

 Trent and the counselors have started the Master Schedule workings.  Trent explained how the schedule is 
done and what needs to come first as far as building the schedule.  We will be building a schedule for 525 
students which is down 40+ from this year.  We have had 4 involuntary teachers surplused.  One full time, 
one part time, one who will be splitting time between Churchill and Skyline and another who will be splitting 
time between Churchill and Valley.  Terri & Trent will be doing interviews for a dual French Immersion teacher 
next week. 

* Grants 

 Terri and Kim met to discuss writing some Grants.  The problem is that we need the money now and most 
Grants take anywhere from 3-6 months.  Marty has someone who will help her write a Grant for the Sorensen 
Art Grant to help add an additional class for her for next year. In the past that has been mostly designated to 
the Elementary Art Programs.  They are going to give it a try. 

* Skyline Network 

 Community Council from Wasatch was present as well as a few from Olympus Jr.  Discussed the moving of 6th 
grade to junior high and 9th grade to high school.  Majority of parents did not want this.  Parents who are 
realtors in the area said that the area is turning over.  The problem is, it is not fast enough.  There will be 
more discussion.   

* Other Business 

 Internet Use: Do students know that if they are using their phones during school and are logged in under the 
GSD Guest Wi-Fi, it is tracked?  Does the current student user agreement that students sign at the beginning 
of the school year include this as well?  Susan indicated that anything done while using the GSD Wi-Fi is 
tracked and it is part of the user agreement.  We may add additional info on this for next year’s registration. 
SNAP Safety Walking Plan:  The current plan is up to date.  There was mention of a new sidewalk addition on 
Oakview Drive.  Terri will check that out to make sure.  The SNAP plan is due on April 30 and is completed on 
line. 

   

Next Meeting: The next Churchill Community Council Meeting will be Tuesday, 12, 2015 at 1:30 pm 

  

 
 
 

 


